
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

    

 

WIPP UPDATE: December 18, 2014 

CEMRC releases final summary report on WIPP 
 

The Carlsbad Environmental Monitoring and Research Center (CEMRC) has posted its final summary report 
regarding the February 14 radiological event that occurred at the Waste Isolation Pilot Plant (WIPP).  CEMRC is a 
division of the College of Engineering at New Mexico State University that provides independent monitoring of 
the WIPP facility.  Following the radiological release that occurred at WIPP, CEMRC increased its monitoring 
activities – both at the WIPP site and in the surrounding area.  This included accelerated analyses of WIPP exhaust 
and ambient air samples, as well as environmental samples. 
 
CEMRC data collected following the radiological event, which is available on the CEMRC website, was compared 
to sampling data taken prior to the February event to assess any radiological and/or ecological impacts.  The 
report concludes that, based on analyses conducted by CEMRC, measured radiological releases were low and 
localized and no negative radiation related health effects among workers or the public should be expected.  The 
full report may be viewed online at: http://www.cemrc.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/07/2014-CEMRC-WIPP-
Rad-Release-Event-Rpt.pdf. 
 

WIPP annual emergency response exercise 
 

As part of its Corrective Action Plan in response to the Accident Investigation Board reports for the February fire 
and radiological events, the WIPP Emergency Response Organization (ERO) has undergone extensive changes 
over the past nine months. On December 10, WIPP conducted its annual full scale emergency response exercise 
to demonstrate and evaluate the ERO’s ability to recognize, respond to, contain, and mitigate an operational 
emergency at the site.  The WIPP Emergency Operations Center and Joint Information Center joined multiple 
local agencies (e.g. State of New Mexico, Mine Safety and Health Administration, Carlsbad Fire Department, 
Carlsbad Medical Center, and both Eddy and Lea Counties) for the exercise.  Annual exercises are evaluated to 
help identify areas of strength and areas where there are opportunities for improvement.  WIPP remains 
dedicated to protecting its workers, the public and the environment. 
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January 8 – The City of Carlsbad and DOE will co-host its Town Hall meeting featuring updates on WIPP recovery 
activities. The meeting is scheduled for Thursday at 5:30 p.m. Location: Carlsbad City Council Chambers, 101 N. 
Halagueno Street.  Live streaming of the meeting can be seen at http://new.livestream.com/rrv/. 

 

WIPP Emergency Response personnel tend to a 
simulated injured patient during the annual exercise. 

WIPP’s Emergency Operations Center is staffed and 
operational during the WIPP annual exercise. 
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